Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT SERVICES
Personnel Management System
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
60L-32.007: Selected Exempt Service Extraordinary Payment Plan
60L-32.0071: Selected Exempt Service Extraordinary Payment Plan

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 38, No. 32, August 10, 2012 issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly. 

The Department of Management Services is correcting the the notices of proposed rule for 60L-32.007 and 60L-32.0071, in Vol. 38, No. 32, August 10, 2012 issue of the Florida Administrative Weekly, to clarify that there is no need for legislative ratification with the following replacement language:

SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COSTS AND LEGISLATIVE RATIFICATION:

The Agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule nor exceed $1 million dollars in the aggregate within 5 years after the implementation of the rule. For these reasons, a SERC has not been prepared by the agency and legislative ratification is not required.
